

# **City Manager's Report**

# Information and Updates for the Mayor and City Council

**April 21, 2023** 

## **UPCOMING EVENTS AND MEETINGS**

| MEETING/EVENT   | DATE   | TIME                   | LOCATION                   |
|-----------------|--------|------------------------|----------------------------|
| Council Meeting | May 3  | 5 p.m. Work Session    | Council Chambers / Virtual |
|                 |        | 7 p.m. Regular Meeting |                            |
| Council Meeting | May 17 | 5 p.m. Work Session    | Council Chambers /         |
|                 |        | 7 p.m. Regular Meeting | Virtual                    |

VIEW THE FULL COUNCIL SCHEDULE

### PUBLIC AGENCY AND COMMUNITY PARTNER UPDATES

**Orchard District Neighborhood Association General Membership Meeting** 

Tuesday, April 25, 5:30-7:30 p.m.

**Hollinshead Barn** 

**Council Liaison:** Megan Norris



Welcome to all who live and work in the Orchard District! Join us to discuss neighborhood joy, news, and issues.

- Light refreshments provided: Tacos from Don Goyo's Kitchen! First come, first serve.
- Potluck dishes welcome: Bring food to share, if you'd like.
- Let's cut down on waste: Bring your own reusable dishes and utensils.

#### **City Focused Agenda Topics:**

Houselessness/Shelters/Funding/Affordable Housing – Amy Fraley

- Transportation/NSSP Christian Williams
- City and Council Goals Councilor Megan Norris
- Bend Central District Allie Platt

Questions? Email orcharddistrictneighborhood@gmail.com

Let them know you're coming: RSVP Here

#### Juneteenth Celebration June 17-18 - Sign-Up for the City's Booth!

As a title sponsor of The Father's Group Juneteenth Celebration, an official City event, the City of Bend will host a booth on Saturday, June 17<sup>th</sup> and Sunday, June 18<sup>th</sup> for City Councilors and City Staff to volunteer and provide City of Bend information to event attendees.

#### Sign-up for one (or a few!) timeslots here: City of Bend Juneteenth Booth Sign Up

All City Councilors and City Staff are welcome! Please direct questions and your department's promotional materials to Sara La Torre **slatorre@bendoregon.gov**. More information is available via the **Juneteenth SharePoint page**. Thank you for your support of this important event!

#### Dr. Sherman Bloomer Appointed Chancellor and Dean for OSU-Cascades

Provost and Executive Vice President of Oregon State University Edward Feser announced the appointment of Dr. Sherman (Sherm) Bloomer as Oregon State University's new Chancellor and Dean for OSU-Cascades, effective May 1.

"Dr. Bloomer brings broad and deep experience to the role. He has served the university since 2012 as associate vice president for budget and resource planning, with responsibility for oversight of the development of the university's education and general funds budget, provision of university-wide fiscal planning support, development of tuition rate projections and tuition recommendations for university senior leadership, and budget management and reporting. In this role, he has been widely praised for his efforts to bring clarity and transparency to the university's budget process and for his efforts to include faculty, staff, and student voices in the process.

Dr. Bloomer came to OSU in 1995 to serve as the chair of the Department of Geosciences in the College of Science, which is now a part of the College of Earth, Ocean, and Atmospheric Sciences. He then served as dean for the College of Science for 11 years and worked with colleagues on the university's first comprehensive fundraising campaign, which successfully helped to construct the Linus Pauling Science Center, which includes instructional space for introductory chemistry classes, research

laboratories for the Department of Chemistry and the Linus Pauling Institute, and the university's electron microscope facilities.

Dr. Bloomer has taught across the curriculum including courses for general education science students, geology majors, and graduate students in geochemistry and marine geology. He has co-authored over 50 peer-reviewed scientific articles, led and participated in a variety of oceanographic expeditions, and his work has been supported by over \$1 million in grant and contract awards. He holds a Bachelors of Arts degree in geology from Rice University and a Ph.D. degree in earth sciences from the University of California at San Diego's Scripps Institution of Oceanography.

Dr. Bloomer's appointment follows Dr. Andrew Ketsdever's service as interim vice president. Andrew stepped into the interim role in May 2021 following Becky Johnson's appointment as OSU's interim president, and he led the campus with great dedication during a period of transition for both OSU-Cascades and the university, helping to advance progress on key initiatives like the innovation district and a new student career planning program (Cascades Edge). I am delighted he has agreed to continue as a key member of the OSU-Cascades leadership team, resuming his dean of academic affairs role on May 1. Please join me in thanking him for his leadership at a critical time for OSU-Cascades and OSU.

President Murthy and I thank each of you for your contributions to OSU-Cascades and for your involvement in the important process to help select OSU-Cascades new chancellor and dean.

Between May 1 and August 1, he will split his time leading OSU-Cascades and assisting the Office of Budget and Resource Planning with the close-out of the fiscal year and the transition to interim leadership.

We will soon schedule welcome events to introduce Dr. Bloomer to OSU-Cascades colleagues and the Central Oregon community. We will share details at the earliest opportunity."

# PROJECT AND PROGRAM UPDATES

### **CouncilAll Email Summary**

52 total emails were sent to CouncilAll between April 4<sup>th</sup> through April 17<sup>th</sup>. The top themes and concerns included:

- Housing Development/Urban Growth
- Affordable Housing
- Houselessness

#### **VIEW PREVIOUS CITY MANAGER'S REPORTS**



### **Accommodation Information for People with Disabilities**

To obtain this information in an alternate format such as Braille, large print, electronic formats, etc. please contact Meghan Goss at mgoss@bendoregon.gov or 541-323-7165.